
From: Sean Havera  
Sent: Wednesday, November 03, 2021 9:40 AM 
To: Cheng, Christopher <CCheng@a2gov.org>; Lenart, Brett <BLenart@a2gov.org> 
Cc: david.sass@teamnfgi.com; Ron Hughes <rhughes@hughes-properties.net>; Tom J. Covert 
(tjc@midwesternconsulting.com) <tjc@midwesternconsulting.com>; tph@midwesternconsulting.com; dnims@hobbs-
black.com; Brian Bagnick <bbagnick@hobbs-black.com>; Pat Fix <pfix@property-accounting.net> 
Subject: RE: 2060 W. Stadium 
 
 
Chris & Brett 
 
I wanted to let you know that we will be pulling our site plan at 2060 W. Stadium at this time.  Contrary to the 
commissions views, financial institutions still need drive through’s to accommodate the needs and desires of their 
customers in addition to being able to address the ongoing and possible future pandemics.  It is very unfortunate that 
the planning commission does not see the benefit of having a business locate their regional headquarters in Ann 
Arbor.  At this time our client is evaluating what they will do with the property and we will advise once they determine if 
they will resubmit another plan for the property.  Thank you both for your assistance over the past year on this project.   
 

Sean T. Havera 
VP of Construction 

 
30100 Telegraph Rd. 
Suite 220 

Bingham Farms, MI 48025 
(O) 248-647-2600 x115 
(F) 248-647-1330 
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